
Volume 58 Issue 2              KEM SHRINE, GRAND FORKS, ND                        2nd Quarter 

                       POTENTATE’S MESSAGE 
Greetings, Kem Ladies and Nobiles. 
*It has been an eventful first three months. In January, Karen and I started the year by         
going to Denver to welcome another new granddaughter to my family. (Mom and baby girl, 
Navy, are healthy and doing well.) That makes eight grandchildren for us!  I returned to 
North Dakota in time to attend the Midwest Winter Association (MSA) Planning Session in 
Moosejaw, Saskatchewan, Canada, from February 20 to 22, 2025.  
*The MSA Winter Session is the business meeting for the Midwest Shrine Association. The 
working seminars on membership, public relations, and hospital updates were very informa-
tive and helpful for the Shrine Nobles. Kem Temple had 21 Nobles attend the session. We 
traveled there by bus for eight hours and had insightful fellowship among the brothers.  
*On March 15, 2025, the Kem Shriners were honored to welcome four new Nobles to our 
annual St. Patrick's Ceremonial.  
*Upcoming events to mark your calendars and plan: 
Grand Forks Shrine Circus. http://kemshrinecircus.org/*Ralph Englestad Arena - One 
Ralph Englestad Arena Dr, Grand Forks ND 58201.                                                           
Friday, April 25, 2025; Saturday, April 26, 2025; Sunday, April 27, 2025.  

Williston Shrine Circus. https://jordancircus.com/tour-dates/                                              
Raymond Family Community Center - 1002 11th Street W, Williston, ND 58801                     
Monday, May 5, 2025; Tuesday, May 6, 2025.  

Minot Shrine Circus. https://minotshriners.org/show-information/                                                    
All Seasons Arena - ND State Fair Center, 2005 E Burdick Expy, Minot ND 
58701.Thursday, May 8, 2025; Friday, May 9, 2025; Saturday, May 10, 2025  

I highly encourage all nobles to attend the circus in your area, bring your family, and promote our fraternity and important philanthropy to 
the public. 
Devils Lake Ceremonial May 30 -31, 2025.  
Another fun Kem Event I encourage the Nobles to attend is the Devils Lake Ceremonial during the Devils Run weekend, May 30-31, 
2025. I encourage all Nobles to find just one person each to join the shrine. It would be great to bring in a large class of New 
Shriners during that time.  
*Devils Lake has a jam-packed weekend, and I'm looking forward to seeing you there. 
*Parade Season is about to start. Nobles, please remember that if your unit plans to participate in parades, you must submit your per-
mission request so your unit will be covered by insurance. 
*Another point of business is that the Nobles need to remember that they must be current in their dues to participate in parades.   
*In closing, I would like to tell of a meeting with seven young men (ages 22 to 28) at the St. Patrick's Leprechaun Loop in Grand 

Forks. These young men asked me what a FEZ was.  I was shocked and gave them the elevator speech about Shriners Children's  
Hospital. I asked them if they had seen the Shriners Children’s Hospital TV ads and told them about the East-West Shrine Bowl Football 
Game. They said they knew of them both, but Grand Forks doesn't have a Shrine Hospital, so why are the Shriners here? I wondered 
why none of these young men (not 1 of 7) knew about our Temple or the Masons.  It occurred to me that we Shriners must live in our 
own little bubble.  As Kem Temple, we need to do a better job of being seen by the community and have a more significant local             
presence. So, Brothers, please join me and dive deep into our communities to be seen as Shriners and Masons. It's essential to be         
creative and attend events or promote the Shrine in different ways. It is crucial to continue to evolve with the times to build and get the 
word out to the next generations of young men.  Let’s introduce, educate, and invite our local men, young and old, to this incredible          
philanthropy! 
“No man stands so tall as when he stoops to help a child”.  
Respectfully,  
Tor Bergstrom 
Kem Temple Shrine Potentate 2025 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fkemshrinecircus.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7C%7Ced4cdd3cdc8d4715572a08dd6e616da2%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638788086913977499%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwL
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fjordancircus.com%2Ftour-dates%2F&data=05%7C02%7C%7Ced4cdd3cdc8d4715572a08dd6e616da2%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638788086914001319%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydW
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fminotshriners.org%2Fshow-information%2F&data=05%7C02%7C%7Ced4cdd3cdc8d4715572a08dd6e616da2%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638788086914014674%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGk


          2025 KEM DIVAN 

 Geoff & Michelle Bengtson      Terry Jenson Jr & Michelle       Joey & Jodi Bjornson 

     Bob Prondzinski                 Darrel Schmitz & Julie      Kendrich & Kaylee Krabseth 

    John & Kim Votava            Mark & MaryJo Ramsay               Chris Larson & Sarah        

    2026   2027 2028 

2029  2030 2031

2032 2033 

Potentate Tor Bergstrom                                         

and Lady Karen 

2034 

   Steve & Mary Adams                  Chuck & Barb Hiles                    Ron & Nancy Bergh 

          Treasurer                                      Chief of Staff                                     Recorder 

In 1985 Tor was on the Shrine football team. 

The team visited Shriners Hospital. They 

were each assigned a Shrine patient and 

helped with their physical therapy. Tor had 

a little girl on his back, started to run and 

she told him to go faster. Even though he 

was told by an adult not to run, the little girl 

kept laughing and saying faster. On the way 

home there wasn’t a football player that          

didn’t have tears. Right there he knew. He 

treasured those moments and it made a big 

impact on his life.  



Greetings, Nobles!                                                                                                                                                                            
The first quarter of 2025 has been a quarter of adjustment as we began to 
work with a new strategic plan, payroll system, and a revamped Twin Cities 
Marketing Plan. More to come on this.                                                                                                                                                                                                      
Other news to bring to your attention are as follows:                                                                                                                                   
The Clinic interior recently received a new coat of paint and a new audio-
visual system.                                                                                                                         
· Currently we have no open employee positions. “YAY”                                                                                              
· We continue to develop a sports medicine program in the Twin Cities   
Metro and have hired an athletic trainer to promote this program to area schools.                                            
· The Twin Cities Genomic studies now has 15 families enrolled since its inception in Novem-
ber 2024. This is more than some other Shrine sites who have been doing these studies the last 
four years.                                                                                                                                                                                               
· Boys Town has added an enhanced GAIT program called “Power Lab”, which now includes 
brain imaging with neurological focus.                                                                                                                                                                                     
· Bismarck Bone & Joint Clinic was disappointed that they needed to terminate our contract 
with them as they expand into other parts of the building. We are currently looking for another 
Bismarck location for our June clinic.                                                                                                              
· We are continuing talks with Astera Health, Sanford, and Hudson Wisconsin Physician 
Group for potential affiliation/collaboration.                                                                                                                                                                                       
Statistics remain flat through February but are seeing an increase in telehealth services and  
rehab.                                                                                                                                                                     
· Survey results indicate the “Likelihood to recommend the clinic to others” continues to be 
above average 85%.                                                                                                                                          
· Through February out-patient volumes are below budget by 120; rehab services are above-
budget by 197; telehealth services are above budget by 11; new patients are below budget by 
15. There are numerous screening clinics scheduled in our 7, states which should help bring 
our numbers up. Let your “fingers do the walking” and reach out to Bruce, Randy, or Chris to 
see what you can do to assist with upcoming KEM screening clinics.                                                           
· Donations through February are at 17% of target. Donations for the Temples are averaging 
$3,076. Club donations are averaging $1,966.                                                                                                                                                                            
· Upcoming events                                                                                                                                                                
**WGA4Kids, annual meeting April 28, at Lake Elmo Holiday Inn.                                                               
**The Shriners Children's Gala is scheduled for October 25, at Radison Blu Mall of America. 
More details will soon be available.                                                                                                                                                                         
Some additional information: *Genomics study now at 30 families which is phenomenal.                                         
*Upcoming miracle baseball league on modified field suited for limb differences, etc is at 160 
participants.                                                                                                                                                            
*Planning up to 5 theater events for patients and families.                                                                                                
*Twin cities has patient videos for use at temple meetings, speaking events, etc. Contact               
Lauren Elm if you want to use any.  Also available is radio PSA.                                                             
*All employees are vaccinated for measles, which is good to hear.                                                            
Thank you for allowing me to be your KEM Board of Governors Representative. Please reach 
out to me if you have any questions or concerns.        Roger Baier     See you April 10                                                                

BOARD OF GOVERNORS REPRESENTATIVE SHRINERS CHILDREN’S TWIN CITIES REPORT 



Kem Quarterly Meeting 

April 10, 2025 

6:00 PM 

Grand Forks Masonic Center 

GRAND FORKS, ND 

You are hereby notified, that a Quarter-
ly stated meeting of Kem Shriners will 

meet at the above time and place for the 
purpose of hearing reports and con-

ducting regular business. 

Admittance by your 2025 dues card. 

GUEST SPEAKER AT THE UNITS QUARTERLY 

MEETING WILL BE JODY HODGSON,                               

GENERAL MANAGER OF                                                                

THE RALPH ENGLESTAD ARENA.  

WELCOME NEW SHRINERS 

TATE GOUGHNOUR, JOE ROBERTSON, (TOR)                  

RICK HANNESSON, DEAN BURDETTE 



2026 Midwest Shrine Association  

The Shriners are coming!                                                                                                                                        

The Shriners are coming to Grand Forks!                                                                                                                

Yes, the MSA will be coming to Grand Forks.                                                                                     

Kem Shrine will have the honor of being the 

host for the MSA in August of 2026.                                                                   

The MSA Committee has been busy planning 

and organizing to get ready. The Alerus Center has been booked and the Canad Inn has been  

reserved as the headquarters hotel.                                                                                                                           

SAVE THE DATE: August 12th through the 15th, 2026.                                                                                            

The MSA Committee is looking for help from Shriners and their Ladies to make this big event a 

success. We need your assistance with planning, organizing and hosting several events. The 

committee has been meeting at the Shrine conference room on the first Wednesday of the 

month at 5:30 pm. If you, your Lady or your Shrine Unit have ideas for the MSA, or you would 

like to help with this monumental project please come to the MSA Committee meeting or con-

tact members of the Divan or the MSA Committee.                                                                                          

Thank you,                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Steve Renslow PP, MSA 2026 Director General @ 701-741-3621                                                                          

Dale Duchscherer PP, MSA 2nd Vice President @ 701-741-4381                                                                                                   

Scott Schultz, Deputy Director General @ 218-791-6466                                                                                                     

Geoff Bengtson, Chief Rabban @ 701-215-3133                                                                                                                 

Steve Adams, Treasurer, Deputy Director General @ 218-791-3960  

SHRINE BOWL PARADE ROUTE ON JUNE 21 

Starts at Agassiz hall dorm (NW corner of                

campus), continuing South on 3rd Ave NE to 

Main Street (Mayville Lutheran Church corner) 

Parade continues going East on Main St to 5th 

Avenue, turning left on 5th to go North on         

5th/Stan Dakken Drive to the Fieldhouse.                            

Parade time is 9:45am.  

Note 3rd Street is Highway 200 when going 

through Mayville.  

Actual parade route is about 9 blocks long.         

loading and unloading will be at the end of the          

parade route (east of the Fieldhouse). 

 



Former Shriners Children’s Twin Cities patient Natalie Sims was late to the game when it came to                 
competitive swimming, but her desire elevated her to the next level. 

After starting in the eighth grade, much later than her competitors, Sims rose through the ranks and 
made her third-consecutive United States Paralympic swimming team, competing at the 2024                         
Paralympic Games in Paris. 

Sims was born without her right hand, and her father, Mike Sims, said the family took their daugh-
ter to Shriners Children’s Twin Cities when she was just 6 months old, staying with the nonprofit 
healthcare system until she graduated from care when she was 18. Mike said that since his daughter 
had no right hand but still had her wrist, compared to some who are also born without a forearm, 
she was very functional without prosthetics. 

“Although she didn’t use prosthetics much, she really benefited at Shriners Children’s by seeing          
other kids with limb deficiencies,” Mike said. “She went to Camp Achieve, which was a week during 
the summer, and Shriners Children’s patients from all over the region were there. There were kids 
with all sorts of conditions and different limb deficiencies. It was important for Natalie to see other 
kids that looked like her, being  active and seeing just how much they could do. She looked forward 
to Camp Achieve every single year, and she’s even gone back to volunteer as an adult.” 

Natalie Sims said Shriners Children’s and Camp Achieve helped boost her confidence and                      
encouraged her to follow her dreams. 

“Don’t let your disability define who you are,” said Natalie. “If you want to chase your dream, there 
is nothing standing in the way but yourself. It’s going to be hard, grueling work, but the reward is 
knowing you gave it your all. Just because you have a disability, that shouldn’t limit what you love to 
do.” 

Mike Sims said Shriners Children’s provided his daughter with whatever she needed to compete in 
any sport she wanted. Natalie didn’t take to team sports as much but loved individual competition. 
Shriners Children’s helped her with prosthetics for tennis, riding bikes and more. The individual 
sport she truly fell in love with was swimming. She went on to swim collegiately at the University of 
Wisconsin-La Crosse, and she qualified for her first Paralympics just after graduating high school in 
2016. While the 27-year-old swimmer has had plenty of success, she hadn’t hit the podium at the   
Paralympics until Paris 2024, when she earned a bronze medal as a member of the mixed 4x100-
meter freestyle relay. 

“A strong performance in Tokyo ignited her desire to compete in Paris and reach the medal podi-
um,” Mike Sims said. “The whole Paralympic journey has been life-changing for her. In the process, 
she’s gained so much confidence. As a three-time Paralympian, she’s the role model and the leader. 
Now there’s a new crop of younger swimmers, and it’s fun to see it go full circle.” 

Natalie Sims:                          
Paralympic Swimmer 



 

ARTICLE BEING                              

PRESENTED AT                           

MEMBERSHIP                                 

&                                                     

MARKETING 

CONFERENCE 

2025 

 

 

KEM KAMPERZ 

GATHERED FOR 

DINNER TO RELIEVE 

SOME                                      

CABIN FEVER 

 



  3rd Annual Shriner Night at River Cities Speedway,           
Friday June 6th.  Tailgating in front of the riding      

arena starting at 5:30 with burgers, brats and         
refreshments.  Racing starts at 7 pm.  Tickets are 
free.  Families are invited.  Invite a non-Shriner to 
join us. In the event of a rain out, tailgating will be 

at John Votava’s house, 4350 S 83rd St, Grand 
Forks.  Please RSVP to John Votava 218-686-7930 by 

May 23rd.  

GRAFTON                           

CYCLEERS                       

HAD  ANOTHER                       

SUCCESSFUL                       

YEAR                                      

MAKING BURGERS 

AT THE GRAFTON 

CURLING CLUB 

TED, DARLENE, SHERI          

AND THE CYClEERS                  

WISH TO THANK                                   

EVERYONE FOR                

SUPPORTING THEM AND 

THE WGA4Kids 

 
 

 



The Kem Pink Purse is a long standing tradition that has continued to hang on.                      
The Pink Purse is awarded to the newly appointed Outer Guard as a badge of honor that 
he must have at every Shrine event he attends. Rarely does the lucky purse                        
recipient get teased, laughed at or made fun of. Sometimes he does get asked for a pen, 
piece of scratch paper or a snack. Mine is full of healthy snacks such as Hershey bars, 
peanut butter cups and cookies. Occasionally I get the positive comment on how well 
the lovely purse goes with my outfit. 

I received the Pink Purse on a cold February morning on a motorcoach in the parking 
lot of the Flying J. It was a joyous celebration of the time honored tradition of the 
awarding of the ceremonial Pink Purse. I’m sure it wasn’t the worst thing happening in 
the parking lot of the truck stop that morning. 

Just like every young ladies first Pink Purse, I was hoping for something classy like a 
“Goochi”(lol), Coach, Michael “Coors” (lol) or a lovely Louie “Vittan”(lol). But             
luckily for me, I was presented with a sturdy Pink Purse that was most likely purchased 
from a farm supply store. What the Pink Purse lacks in style it more than makes up in 
functionality. Who in their right mind would wear their expensive Louie Vittan while 
doing their chores on the farm? My sturdy Pink Purse has plenty of room for a nice pair 
of work gloves and goes well with a well worn pair of work boots. 

The first Shrine trip of the Pink Purse was a International trip to the Great White North 
of Canada. The motorcoach passed by many lovely Canadian cities and did not stop  

until we arrived in Moose Jaw Saskatchewan which sounds terrible but was pleasantly delightful. One 
would think that all you would see in or near Moose Jaw would be Moose, I can’t speak for anyone else on 
the motorcoach but I never witnessed one Moose in it’s natural habitat. Maybe the reason for that is I was 
hanging out in the wrong “habitat.” Apparently the only Canadian Moose that hangs out is in 5 star motels, 
fine dining restaurants and Canadian nightclubs is Bullwinkle from the Rocky and Bullwinkle show. And 
to be honest with you I never seen one flying squirrel. I honestly feel like we were all lied to as children. 
I’m getting a little off track here so the Pink Purse had a great time in Moose Jaw attending all the required 
Midwest Shrine Association meetings and the beautiful dinners. Another assignment for the Outer Guard is 
to get as many signatures of past Potentates on his Pink Purse. Our Potentate was a little concerned that I 
wasn’t getting any signatures on my sturdy Pink Purse, which by the way is excellent for collecting signa-
tures but I was going to start from the top and work my way down. So I finally tracked down Imperial Sir 
Matt Sturlaugson and he proudly signed my Pink Purse. Then I thought I should go straight to the other 
end and found Weiner, but because Weiner is not a past Potentate he cannot sign the outside of the Pink 
Purse so I got Weiner’s signature on the inside of the purse. Now my Pink Purse signature obligation is 
complete.                                                                                                                                                              
Well I’ve rambled on too long, gone off track too many times and I’m sure most of you are losing interest 
in my thoughts. Make sure you sign up and attend MSA in Moose Jaw Saskatchewan this summer.                  
The Shriners in Moose Jaw are planning lots of fun activities for the family and it’s a beautiful part of the 
world. Nobles please visit your Blue Lodge, your Masonic Brothers would love to see you! 

Thank you 

Christopher Larson 

Outer Guard 

Look for updates of the travels of the 
Pink Purse in future Burning Sands. 



 

 

I had an outstanding opportunity from my fellow Nobles to attend the 
Oriental Guide Conference from March 5-8th. 

This conference opened my eyes and attitude by showing all of us how 
to be better Shriners. One of the meetings stood out right away.                    
The answers came from a question presented to all the conference                   
attendees: 

                “What would create a perfect Shrine temple?” 

· Masons and Shriners working together for a more stable membership. 

· Have more Nobles involved in doing activities and use their ideas in creating more 
events. 

· The Divan does not have to do all the work. 

· Nobles work with all Nobles for involvement within the Shrine. 

· Update Nobles through the Divan. 

When you are a Noble of the Temple you should talk to others with respect so the Noble 
is willing help you when you need the help. 

Leadership will be successful when you include all Nobles in the decisions. 

Point in hand: When we raise money for the temple make sure all tickets/posters say 
“Kem Shrine” not “Shriners Hospital for Children”/ “Shriners Children's”.                    
It is the Nobles responsibility to not put anything on the poster that has the “Shriners 
Children's Hospital” logo, or the hospital will receive the money and not your temple or 
unit. The Charitable Fundraising benefits the Shriners Children’s Hospital. Fraternal 
fundraising supports the temple or unit. 

Again, the panel discussed “COMMUNICATION” a lot! That word was always used 
throughout the conference and all of us should be aware of that word in all we do for 
the Shrine. 

Thank you for the opportunity to go to this conference. If you have any questions, 
please do not hesitate to call me. 

Thanks, 

Your brother, 

Bob Prondzinski, Oriental Guide 



2025 PARADE SCHEDULE 

MAY 31………..DEVILS LAKESPRING CEREMONIAL………………10:30 AM     

JUNE 

7………………...ERSKINE, MN……………………………………………..5 PM            

21……………….FINLEY……………………………………………………..11AM           

21……………….ANETA……………………………………………………..2:30PM        

21……………….MAYVILLE SHRINE BOWL…………………………….9AM              

21……………….BINFORD…………………………………………………..6PM               

21……………….MINTO……………………………………………………..1PM                

28……………….GRAFTON…………………………………………………10AM            

29……………….PEKIN………………………………………………………1:30PM       

JULY                                                                                                                                

4………………...HATTON…………………………………………………...10AM          

4………………...PARK RIVER………………………………………………11AM          

TBD……………BEMIDJI, MN………………………………………………..1PM          

12……………….COOPERSTOWN………………………………………….10AM         

12……………….TOLNA……………………………………………………….1PM            

19……………….THIEF RIVER FALLS, MN…………………………………7PM           

19……………….LARIMORE…………………………………………………11AM          

19……………….MCVILLE……………………………………………………11:30AM    

TBD……………MINOT STATE FAIR………………………………………TBA               

23……………….WARREN, MN……………………………………………….6PM            

26……………….NORTHWOOD…………………………………………….11AM                              

AUGUST                                                                                                                      

2………………...MOUNTAIN………………………………………………..10:30AM    

16……………….CROOKSTON……………………………………………….7PM                                 

20-25……………MOOSEJAW,SK…………………………………………...TBA                                

31 &1…………...STUMP LAKE……………………………………………...TBA / 1PM             

SEPT 6…………UND POTATO BOWL…………………………………….10AM  

Any changes or updates to the parade schedule contact Chuck Hiles 701-741-3330.        

REMINDER...Each unit needs to fill out the “Parade permission form” listing the          

parades they will be in and get it signed by the Potentate.                  







 

 

2025 Kem Shrine Circus. 

The 79th annual               
Grand Forks                         

KEM  Shrine Circus            
will be held                                          
April 25-27,                                        

at the                                           
Ralph Englestad Arena.  

The 79th annual Grand Forks Kem Shrine Circus returns April 25, 26, and 27 at the Ralph Engelstad                    
Arena. Show Times are Friday: 3:00 & 7:00,    Saturday 11:00 & 3:00 & 7:00 and  Sunday 1:00 & 5:00. 
Circus Spectacular returns this year with acts including, Camels, Zebras, and Horses . 

It is especially important that every noble support Kem Shrine by making a commitment to come and work 
as many shows as possible at the Circus. 

Our ladies are particularly important to the success of our circus. Ladies will receive worker credits just as 
our nobles do. Worker credits can be applied to their Shriner’s Unit, Star, Rainbow or Demolay. 

If you are a new Shriner who has not yet joined a unit, come and work at the circus. It is a fantastic           
opportunity to enjoy the fun and camaraderie of the Shrine. Bring your Lady too. 

Please make plans now to Come and Join us at the 79th Annual Kem Shrine Circus in Grand Forks. 



KEM KAMPERZ 

KEM KAMPERZ WILL BE HAVING THEIR ANNUAL RUMMAGE SALE                                                    

Friday, MAY 16 (8am—5pm) AND  Saturday, May 17 (8am-3pm)                                                                    

AT THE MASONIC LODGE BASEMENT, 423 Bruce Ave, GF  

LOOKING FOR DONATIONS 

PLEASE CONTACT ONE OF THE LADY MEMBERS (JULIE, NANCY, JODI, MICHELLE E, BARB H., MARYJO, TAMMY S)      

TO DONATE YOUR GENTLY USED ITEMS. WE CAN MAKE ARRANGEMENTS TO TAKE 

YOUR ITEMS TO STORE UNTIL THE SALE. PLEASE NO TV’S, CAR SEATS, CRIBS, UPHOLSERED 

FURNITURE, LARGE APPLIANCES, TIRES, COMPUTERS OR MATTRESSES.                                                                 

“KEM OF WINGS” IS RETURNING 

CALLING ALL WING CHEFS…                                                

LOOKING FOR ANOTHER WINNER!  

GOLDEN LAKE ACRES, HATTON,ND                  

JULY 26, 2025  5pm 
NORTHWOOD PARADE AND OASIS EARLIER IN THE DAY 

CHICKEN WINGS PROVIDED BY KEM KAMPERZ. YOU PROVIDE THE GRILL, SPICES AND SAUCE AND 

BE READY TO SERVE AT 5pm. JUDGING BY THE 100 CUSTOMERS ENJOYING THE WINGS.                                                

CONTACT JULIE AT 701-213-1859 TO PUT YOUR NAME ON THE LIST.                                                                  

LOOKING FOR 10 CHEFS... SHRINERS OR MASONS 



Donations can be sent to: 
Grand Forks                                         
Masonic Center 
423 Bruce Avenue 
Grand Forks, ND 58201 

  
 

 
 

 

 

Widows Sons 

Brothers on the Border 
June 6, 7, 8 
Lake Metigoshe State Park 
Open to Masons and their Families 
Cost $100 per adult, $50 per child under 
18 
Cost includes bed in bunkhouse 
(barracks style), picnic lunch, dinner, and 
breakfast, t-shirt, boat trip to Masonic       
Island. Tent sites available close to bunk-
house. For  info, call Mike "Dopey" Moon 
@ 701-739-5236 

3rd Degree on Masonic Island, May 17th 

Acacia Lodge #4 

Lake Metigoshe State Park 

Cost $100 per Brother (Open to 3rd De-

gree Masons; candidates welcome & 

free)   Includes dinner and bed in bunk-

house (Barracks style) 

For info call Adam Berry @ 701-741-7849 

 

TONGUE RIVER 

LODGE HAD 51 MA-

SONS            PRESENT 

FROM               CANADA 

AND THE USA FOR TA-

BLE LODGE HELD IN 

THESE FIVE MASONS FROM TONGUE  

RIVER LODGE GAVE AWAY 8 BIKES TO 

THESE HAPPY YOUNGSTERS JUST IN 

TIME FOR SOME NICE WEATHER.  

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN MAKING A DONATION TO 

THE GRAND FORKS MASONIC CENTER? 



 

 

 

 

THANK AND SUPPORT  YOUR                                                            

BURNING SANDS SPONSORS 

MEET NEW SHRINE LADY                                              

ELMA HANNESSON                                                       

(WITH LADY BARB) 



 

 2025   KEM CALENDER   Please note that anyone planning on attending MSA winter and summer sessions must 

have a valid passport in their possession. Check/apply now.                                                                                                                 

*Thursday, April 10, 2025                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
Kem Spring Quarterly Meetings ……... Uniformed Units……….  Divan Meeting                                                                                                                               

*April 25 2025 (3PM AND 7PM), APRL 26 (11am, 3pm,7pm) April 27 (1pm and 5pm)                                
KEM SHRINE CIRCUS-GRAND FORKS ND                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

*Thursday, May 08, 2025       Kem Divan Meeting                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

*May 5 (4pm and 7pm May 6 (4pm and 7pm)  SHRINE CIRCUS-WILLISTON ND                                                                                                                              

*May 8 (10am & 7pm), May 9 (10am & 7pm), May 10 (10am,2pm and 6pm) SHRINE CIRCUS-MINOT                                                                                                                               

*Monday, May 26, 2025       Burning Sands Deadline     Please don’t wait until the last day! Submit as soon as you can!                                  

*Friday, May 30, 2025   See flyer in this issue for details.                                                                                                                                                                                                  
Spring Ceremonial-Devils Lake,ND  In conjunction with Devils Run, Devils Lake, ND (Thursday-Sunday) May 29- June 1,2025                                               

*Saturday, May 31,2025                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
Spring Ceremonial & Kem Dinner at Devils Lake, ND    **NOTE DEVILS LAKE LOCATION**                                                                                                         

*Saturday, May 31,2025                                                                                                                                                                                                            
8:30am Parade Lineup 10:30am     Devils Run Parade-Devils Lake,ND   Thursday-Sunday                                                                                                                                                                          

*June 12-15, 2025        NDGL Annual Communication Fargo ND                                                                                                                                                                                                                           

*Saturday, June 21, 2025                                                                                                                                  
Shrine football parade   9:45am Mayville, ND                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
ND Shrine Football Game Mayville ND                                                                                                                                                                              

*June29-July3, 2025                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
2025 Imperial Shrine Session Atlanta, Georgia https://imperialsession.com/2025-imp erial-session/                                                                                           

*Thursday, July10, 2025                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
Kem Summer Quarterly Meeting …….. Uniformed Units……...Divan Meeting                                                                                                        

*July 24,2025    Burning Sands Deadline.                                                                                                                                                     

*Thursday, August 14, 2025    Divan Meeting                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

*Wednesday,August 20-23,2025                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
Summer MSA https://msa2025.com/ Moosejaw,Saskatchewan                                                                                                                                              
Be sure to have a valid Passport to cross the border into Canada.                                                                                                                                                  

*Thursday, September 11, 2025    Divan Meeting                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

*Thursday, October 09,2025      Fall Quarterly Meeting…….Divan Meeting                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

*Saturday, October 25, 2025           Tables Du Jour Luncheon                                                                                                                                                                                         

*Monday, October 27, 2025     Burning Sands Deadline  Please submit as early as you can!                                                                                                                                                                       

*November 2025    Potentates Ball TBD                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

*Saturday, November 01,2025   or                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

*Saturday, November 08, 2025    Gun Raffle TBD                                                                                                                                                                                                        

*Thursday, November 13, 2025    Divan Meeting                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

*Saturday, December 06, 2025                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
Kids Christmas Party & Units Christmas Party   Details  TBD                                                                                                                                                                

*Thursday, December 11, 2025             Divan Meeting                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

*Friday, January 09, 2026            Divan Meeting                                                                                                                                                                                                               

*Saturday, January 10, 2026                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
Kem Annual Meeting Potentates Reception/Dinner etc. Details TBD                                                                                                                                                                    



  MEMBERS WHO HAVE RECENTLY 

ANSWERED THE CALL OF THE                     

BLACK CAMEL 

Peter W. Heydt 

Ronald L. Stenson 

James L. Stokke 

Ray F. Webb 

PLEASE CONTACT CAROL IN THE KEM 

SHRINE OFFICE IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO 

BE A  BURNING SANDS SUPPORTER  OR 

WOULD LIKE TO HAVE YOUR BUSINESS 

AD IN THE 2025 BURNING SANDS.   

 

SUBMISSIONS TO THE BURNING 

SANDS CAN BE SENT TO JULIE AT: 

EMAIL…...….JJULZ@HOTMAIL.COM  

TEXT MESSAGES OR PICTURES TO  

701-213-1859                                                                                       

    Midwest      

IF YOU KNOW OF 

A MEMBER THAT 

HAS ANSWERED 

THE CALL OF THE 

BLACK CAMEL, 

PLEASE EMAIL OR 

CALL THE OFFICE 

TO LET THEM                   

OFFICE KNOW.  

According to the Shrine Bylaws 

you need to be a Noble in good 

standing participate in any Shrine 

function.  

Temple dues AND your  Masonic lodge 

dues must be paid in full for the current 

year. (In the obligation you took for 

Shrine membership,it is stated that you 

will maintain membership to the  pre-

requisite of the Shrine membership). 

 
Lowell L. Swanson
Jerome A. Lykken
Robert G. Cubbage
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

2025 BURNING SANDS 
SUPPORTERS 

Donald J. Carl                                           
Alex Christianson                    
Bruce & Linda Christiason    
Bill & Diana Christianson                 
David Dangerfield                                
Lorne & Gertie Field               
Laurie Christianson                            
Wade Crissman                                
James Kienast, PP                                 
Robert Leonard                                               
Tom Wade 

In Memory:                                                    
Miles Christianson, PP 



ELECTED DIVAN 

Potentate: Illustrious Sir Tor Bergstrom 

POC 701-789-0879 

Lady Karen 

Chief Rabban: Noble Geoff Bengtson 

POC 701-215-3133 

Lady Michelle 

Assistance Rabban: Noble Terry Jenson Jr 

POC 701-620-1251 

Lady Michelle 

High Priest & Prophet: Noble Joey Bjornson 

POC 218-779-1230 

Lady Jodi 

Oriental Guide Noble Bob Prondzinski 

POC 701-335-9614 

Recorder: Past Potentate Ron Bergh 

POC 701-741-0946 

Lady Nancy 

Treasurer: Noble Steve Adams 

POC 218-791-3960 

Lady Mary 

APPOINTED DIVAN 

1st Ceremonial Master:    

Noble Darrel Schmitz 

POC 701-739-2068 

Lady Julie 

2nd Ceremonial Master:   

Noble Kendrich Krabseth 

POC 701-570-9928 

Lady Kaylee 

Marshal:                                                                                                                                              

Noble John Votava 

POC 218-686-7930 

Lady Kim 

Captain of the Guard:                                               

Noble Mark  Ramsey 

POC 701-520-0214 

Lady MaryJo 

Outer Guard: 

Noble Chris Larson 

POC 218-791-0633 

                                                                     

Potentate Advisors:  

Scott Midstokke,PP 

Dave Rustebakke,PP 

Potentate Aids                                            
Head Aid: Brent & Deb Hartz                                                       
Zak & Mickenzie Bergstrom                               
Benjamin & Dacotah Wiertzema                   
Roger & Tammy Schmitz                                    
All Provost 
Justin Erickson                                                     
James Svenson                                                     
Adam Kohls                                                            
Chance Flaten                                                       
Tyler Flaten 

Chaplain 
Anders Gylland 
Chief of Staff 
Chuck Hiles 
Housing 
Mark Ramsay 
KEM Hospital Chairman 
Bruce Krabseth P.P. 
Randy Shear 
Chris Boushey 
Membership 
Mike Moon 
Public Relations 
Greg Bryson 
Terry Jensen 
Ben Wiertzema 
Ron Bergh P.P. 
KEM Photographers 
Roger & Tammy Schmitz 
Tiffany Stromberg 
Burning Sands Editor 
Julie Steenerson 
Masonic Relations 
Lon Kvasager PGM 
Lowell Domier PGM,PP 
Chad Kainz PGM 
Temple Attorney 
Tom Moe P.P. 
Nicholas Horst 
Building Board Representative 
Steve Adams 
                                                                                            
Donor Relations                                                     
Roger Baier 
                                                                                                                         
Board of Governors Representative 
Shriners Children’ Twin Cities                 
Roger Baier 

CIRCUS MANAGEMENT 
COMMITTEE 
 
Grand Forks  
   Chairman: Ron Bergh P.P. 
Committee: Joey Bjornson, 
Steve Adams, Todd Herz, 
Victor Meza, Chuck Hiles           
Jeremy Dombrowski ,Cory 
Lien, Roger Woods, Nick 
Horst 
 Minot 
    Chairman: John Young 
Williston 
    Chairman: Jeff Schneeman 
 

KEM FOOTBALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
Chairman: Lynn Misialek,PP 
Committee:       
 Jacob Dickson    Tor Bergstrom 
 Dave Rustebakke PP    Darren Renfrow 
 Phil Landis,PP     Ryan Kloster 
 Bill Lorenz, Executive Director Cell: 218-791-3121,  
      email:William.lorenz@gfschools.org 
SHRINE BOWL KEM BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Bill Tyrell (2026) Brad Domier (2024)                                         
Roger Baier (2025) 

INSURANCE COMMITTEE 
Chairman: Steve Renslow P.P. 
                    David Kent 

POTATO BOWL PARADE COMMITTEE 
Chairman: Ryan Scott 
Committee: Darrel Schmitz 
  Bob Prondzinski 
  Geoff Bengtson 
  Terry Jensen Jr. 
  Todd Herz  
  Darren Renfrow  

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 
Chairman:    Jeremy Dombrowski 
Committee:  Dale Duchscherer, P.P. 
        Steve Renslow P.P. 
        Terry Jensen Jr. 
        Steve Adams 
        Scott Midstokke, P.P. 
                       Jacob Dickson 


